
Harbor Committee 

Bristol Town Hall 

February 14, 2019 

 

Committee members present:  Robert Ball, Troy Benner, David Caron, Steve Hope, Rick Poland 

Also present:  B. Belknap, S. Belknap, S. Davis, B. Fogg, J. Lord, N. Phinney, T. Phinney,  

J. Rice, R. Rice. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:03pm. 

 

Final wording for the ordinance amendment was discussed and voted on.  On a motion by Poland 

and seconded by Benner it was unanimously approved to add a Mooring Usage section to the 

Harbor Ordinance.  The section reads in its entirety:  “As of March 19, 2019, all moorings are for 

assigned vessels only, as described on the valid mooring permit or at the discretion of the 

Harbormaster.” 

 

On a motion by Hope and seconded by Poland, the meeting was recessed at 6:04pm and the 

Public Hearing was held as advertised and scheduled. 

 

The meeting resumed at 6:24 after the close of the Public Hearing. 

 

Minutes. 

On a motion by Poland and seconded by Benner, the minutes from January 24 were approved 

unanimously. 

New Harbor Landing. 

All committee members agreed that, at most, four boats could be stored at the landing.  No 

trailered boats will be allowed to be stored at the landing.  The committee will have a sign made 

and posted before Labor Day of 2019.  The committee wondered if they could have the debris 

from the work being done on the Capstone Bridge (behind town hall) to fill in a float storage 

area.  Rachel will forward this request to the Selectmen. 

 

Harbormaster Reports. 

Round Pond and New Harbor reported quiet harbors. 

 

Pemaquid. 

NHMC reported that construction of the ‘T’ float was finished and ready to install.  It was 

recommended to replace the brackets holding the floats together as well as all chains.  Proposals 

for the work, totaling $4,254.86, were submitted.  Phinney reported that a navigational hazard 

discussed at September’s meeting will be removed when setting the new float.  He inquired if his 

current contract could be extended to 3 years.  Due to the absence of the Pemaquid 

Harbormaster, it was agreed to table the proposal and contract request until the March meeting.  

Motion made by Caron, seconded by Poland. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:00pm.  The next meeting will be held March 28, 2019 at 6pm at Bristol 

Town Hall.  Agenda to include:  NHMC proposals/contract, Harbormaster reports. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Rachel Bizarro 

 


